BOARD REPORT
Mineola High School
April 2015

On March 30 and April 1, we administered the STAAR ECO English I and Il
tests. We met with the freshman class and the sophomore class the week
before to review strategies and review strategies. The students worked
extremely hare — most taking the full five hours.

April 4 - We hosted the Mineola Livestock Show in our arena. We had a
fantastic turn out.

As of April 10, our baseball team is 3 and 3 in district and our girls have only
lost one game to Harmony.

On March 24 our One Act Play performed in the district UIL competition at
Robert E. Lee High School. The play, “Gammar Gurton’s Needle” advanced to
the Bi-district, where they performed again on April 7 in Mt. Vernon.
Unfortunately, they did not advance beyond Bi-district.

The district golf tournament was held at The Links at Land’s End on April 7.
Our girl’s team won first place and will advance to regionals. Our boy’s team
did not place.

April 8 - Mr. Callison took 7 students to tour the TSTC campus in Waco.
April 9 - The track meet that Mineola was to host was cancelled due to rain.
The running events were re-scheduled for April 10 so that the students could
get one more practice in before district.

April 11-13 - The band went on their Spring band trip to Great Wolf Lodge in
Grapevine. They performed in Dallas on April 11.

April 7-12 - Mrs. Hawkins took five students to participate in the FCCLA
State Leadership Conference in Corpus Christi.

April 13 - Mrs. Dudley and I took senior Preston Williams and his mother to
the Outstanding Seniors Banquet at Whitehouse High School. The annual
banquet was sponsored by The Association Secondary School Principals
TASSP.

April 15-16 - Mineola hosted the district track meet.

April 16-18 - Mineola hosted the county livestock show.

April 18 - The bass fishing team participated in their last fishing tournament
of the year at Lake Bob Sandlin. Final results from the season will be coming
soon.

April 18 - The Mineola High School prom was held at the Tyler Rose Gardens.
April 20 - There is a senior parent meeting in the high school lobby to
discuss end of year plans for seniors.

April 23 - Area track meet in Commerce

April 25 - The academic UIL regional meet will be held at TJC. We have 8
students competing at the regional level.



April 30 - The Top Ten Banquet will be held at the First Baptist Church
Fellowship Hall at 6:00. School board members are invited to attend.
The next round of STAAR testing for high school is as follows:

o May 5 - US History

o May 6 - Algebra |

o May 7 - Biology
May 11 - 6:00 FFA Banquet in the Multi-purpose building.
May 12 - High School Awards Ceremony at 1:30 in the gym.
May 14 - 6:30 Band concert in the Multi-purpose building.
May 15 - Mrs. Armstrong’s Physics students will be sponsoring a Science
Extravaganza for the elementary students in their gym during the day.
May 15 - 6:00 Choir Concert in the Multi-purpose building
May 18 - 6:00 Quill and Scroll induction ceremony in the Multi-purpose
building
May 19 - 5:30 National Honor Society induction ceremony in the Multi-
purpose building.
May 21 - 6:30 Athletic Banquet in the Multi-purpose building
May 29 - Senior trip to Studio Movie Grill, Grapevine Mills Mall, and Six Flags
Senior Night
May 31 - 6:00 Baccalaureate service at the First United Methodist Church
sanctuary.
June 2-4 - Semester exams



